
Item 4 – 2019 Agricultural Irrigation Use Estimates 

 

The Texas Water Development Board (TWBD) is required to produce an annual 
estimate of agricultural water use by county and for the entire state. David Stratta has 
annually produced estimates for Brazos and Robertson counties using different 
irrigation levels for all the commodities. Those estimates were then reviewed by the 
Board, approved, and sent to the TWDB for incorporation into their water use estimates.  

I sent David and Mark Carrabba pertinent information necessary to make our own 
estimates of agricultural use. Rainfall for 2019 was generated by our database query 
tool specific to the three farming areas in the District (Robertson, Upper Brazos, and 
Lower Brazos). I have not heard from nor been able to contact David about any 
revisions he feels are important. 

TWDB asked for approval or revisions to the agricultural irrigation estimates by May 7, 
2021. I called and got a reprieve until after our board meeting on May 13, 2021. Having 
received no input from David, Mark Carrabba is satisfied with the draft estimates 
provided by TWDB. 

Attached is the estimated 2019 usage by county for your review. 

 

It is the recommendation of the General Manager to approve the 2019 TWBD draft 
estimated agricultural irrigation use numbers for both Brazos and Robertson 
counties. 
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